	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 8th June 2015 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Mark Perkin, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Tom Gamwell
                    Julian Hussey, Allan Staerck                
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Jason Blackmore, Stuart Briggs, Ayo Fraser
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Coaching courses not put on facebook. Tom will now do it.

b/ D/Wilts questionnaire has been returned
c/ 1st XV cup application has been submitted.

d/ Guy Furner agreed to be club nominee for D/W world cup promotions.

e/ No one on committee intends to attend D/W Dauntsey school meeting.

f/ Mark will attend D/Wilts AGM on July 8th.

g/ Presentation made to Geoff for his retirement from bar at club dinner.

h/ The cricket club cutting contract has been amended, but money stays the same.

i/ Container shelf not done. Work party coming Saturday to carry out work.

j/ Clive has not been able to straighten floodlight posts. Will talk to John Trump to carry out work.

k/ Mark said advert for new coach has been posted on Gumtree. Allan will cost to put in rugby paper.

l/ Julian said still considering carnival float, however juniors will be recipient of carnival fund this year.

    It will be necessary for club to help with leaflet drop and collections on torchlight procession.

m/ Allan has approached Tracey to help with food on Saturdays. Peter to talk to John & Pauline

      Bandey, to ensure they are aware and not been pushed to one side. Will be asked to still help.

4. Correspondence :
1/ RFU Grant for floodlights has been approved for £2.246, plus £500 from RBS workforce weekend.

2/ D/W holding a rugby day at Oakmedians on 12th July if club want to participate.

3/ D/W have provided a base template for facebook code of conduct use .Mark will load on site.

4/ D/W handbook club info needs to put on GMS system. Mark will do this.

5/ Presentation of cheque for £555 will be given to McMillan for big breakfast profits at club house on

     Tuesday 9th June. Photo to be sent to local papers and RFU Touchline paper.
	Tom Gamwell

Clive Greening

Clive Greening
Peter Brook
Mark Perkin

Mark Perkin

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £9,648.75, having paid out for junior coach rental, repairs to mowers, and Tracey for food of £958.60.

He has received £228 from John Chapman for club funds held in previous junior tour fund and £180 from Guy Furner, which covers £400 cost of junior tour coach. The annual dinner has been costed and we made a profit of £22 thanks to auction lot profits. He has submitted first invoice to LC for grass cutting.
A meeting was held with LC to agree costs of club tenancy. It has been agreed the club pays LC £2,548.71 compared to £2,100 last year. The basis of this agreement is the difference between profits from bar and the costs of club being at LC. These include bar staff wages, cleaning of changing rooms and agreed R&R costs like painting clubhouse, changing rooms, electricity, water etc. Although the bar profits stayed the same which was good as the club only ran team, the extra costs were in particular the outside painting of clubhouse. The club could save some of this money if we held an annual work party weekend to carry out painting and repairs. To be looked at for next season.

Stuart said the club has one debtor of £138 for a bounced cheque that will be pursued and one outstanding payee from last year’s tour. He proposed we keep bar prices the same for next season.
Peter said we have received 20 sponsors cheques so far, with Mystic signs being a freebie for work carried out and Bridport Sports paying in goods for kit during season. He has spoken to Ian Church regarding dinner and he has offered to be of assistance in future in providing speakers etc.

6. VP Report :    Peter had nothing to report, but a newsletter will be out soon.
	

	7. Fixtures :
Jason Blackmore has indicated he would take on 1st team manager if someone could be found to take on fixture secretary, for which most work is done for next season. Mark said he might be take on role but would discuss with Jason again before decision.

	Mark Perkin



	8. Captains Report :

Tom said he hoped to have some returning players next season, but numbers could be an issue. He put forward designs for club playing shirts next season from Raging Bull costing £696 for set. He will order when sponsors are known
He also put forward costing to supply polo shirt and training top for paid playing members. After discussion John Patten proposed and Allan Staerck seconded that club put up £1,000 for club to purchase 20 sets to give to paid up playing members next season as part of their membership. This was agreed 7 votes to 1.
9. Junior Report :    Julian had nothing report.
	Tom Gamwell

	
	

	10. Social Report :

Allan said McMillan Cancer will be presented with £555 from big breakfast profit.

11. Grounds :
	

	Clive said he will be buying 500 litres of diesel for tractor. He will sort out parking on roadside pitch for Food Festival next week and the new floodlights will be erected Tuesday 23rd June by Chris Stubbs. He also said if cricket contract continues next year, we consider trading in tractor for new model.

12. Core Values.
Mark said he had submitted draft Core Values to D/Wilts for approval. He attended meeting with Peter and received £250 and will attend D/Wilts AGM when he should receive a further £250 for acceptance of document.

A Core Value Action plan has been developed and submitted and given to all committee members to revue and comment, in the meantime it has been submitted to D/Wilts. The club documents will be amended to reflect the document.
13. Resolve Committee Positions :
Coach  : Club has advertised and Mark will confirm with Chris Burton if advert put D/W website. Allan said he would take pre-season training on proposed Monday & Wednesday nights, and it is hoped Tony Dommett will consider helping. Allan said there was an issue with U18’s having contact training pre-season because RFU will not insure player or coach. He will find out more.
1st Team Manager. It is possible Jason Blackmore will take on role. Mark to discuss with him.

2nd Team Manager. Mark said it is possible he could take up this role. He will review his position.

2nd Team Captain. To be selected by players if team is raised.
14. Club Development :
World Cup Publicity. It is possible club could share a stand at Melplash Show with LC, to hand out club flyers and world cup coverage at club. Tom will inform Ayo Fraser.

Secretary suggested Friday 18th September, opening ceremony and England first game at 8.00pm, club hold club tag festival/BBQ etc. in afternoon as warm up to game. Provide food for evening. Tom would review cost of big screen at club and we put out flyers to advertise world cup games at club.
Julian said Palmers are still considering a world cup ale that could be launched at start of world cup.

Development Plan. Mark is still working on this, including core values.

Volunteers.  Mark said he will review club membership for those due CRB checks, and also First aiders may need updating. The club may need a new CRB and Safeguarding officers.

Sponsorship. Applications to be returned by 20th June and draw at Tiger Inn on Friday 26th June at 8.00pm. There are 21 returns so far.

	Committee

Mark Perkin

Committee

Mark Perkin

	14. Any Other Business : 

a/ Julian said Joe Lintell was owed £60 for Lytchett 7’s entry. Stuart paid cheque.
b/ Allan said at club dinner, Kevin Thomas had offered some kit that his Sunday team used to use and 

     there were possible players might be interested in playing. He will organise.

c/ It was confirmed match fees will be £3 with full time students at £1.50. Membership is £65.

d/ The secretary said next meeting we need to discuss AGM items brought up by members. Ie After

     match drinking rituals, different drinks at bar, club blazer badges, players on VP newsletter.

No Further business, the meeting closed 9.45pm

Next meeting Monday 13th July 7.00pm
Mark Perkin

Chairman


	Allan Staerck

Committee

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


